
Questions & Answers, September 27, 2019 

 

1. Question:  There is a “fee” listed next to the scope.  Is this the project funding amount that 
would include design, ROW, bidding and construction or is this truly the estimated design fee. 

Answer: The fee listed next to the scope is an estimated engineering fee associated with the 
engineering and environmental services listed in the RFP.  

 

2. On all three RFP’s, the categories under Environmental & UST Services are the old ones.  Is it 
okay to list the combined category for UST and Hazmat Preliminary Site Assessment (Phase 1)? 

Answer: You may list the new combined category for UST and Hazmat Preliminary Site 
Assessment (Phase I).  

 

3.  Should we use a typical submittal Page One?  Do you need Page one for each sub-consultant?  
Should we include the required Affidavits in the submittal?  Do all of these count towards the 30 
page total? 

Answer:  The Cabinet recommends that the submitted proposal be as close to Professional 
Services submittal as possible.  However, neither the Page One nor the affidavits are required in 
the proposal. 

All pages will be counted toward the 30 page limit, the consulting firm will make that decision 
on whether or not to include that information in the proposal.     

 

4. Please clarify the scope of the TAP projects.  Is sidewalk required on the entire length of the 
project?  
 
Answer: A continuous non-vehicular path is required from the beginning of the project to the 
end of the project.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


